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   St. Laurence O’Toole’s P.S.

31 Main Street  Belleeks  Newry Co. Down BT35 7PH

          PRINCIPAL:  Mrs. B. Friel		Tel:  028 30 878387
				                              Fax:  028 30878387
		
          Email:	 info@stlaurences.belleeks.ni.sch.uk
		         Website:  www.stlaurenceotooles.co.uk			    	



24th February, 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

On Thursday 18th February the NI Executive announced a phased reopening of schools.


Monday 1st March – Friday 5th March 
All children will continue with Remote/Online Learning.
Key worker/vulnerable children may attend for supervised learning. 
(To avail of this service you must register your interest by emailing atoner721@c2kni.net)


Monday 8th March – Friday 20th March  
Reception – P3 children return to school.  There will be no Remote/Online Learning for these children unless they have to isolate due to a positive Covid 19 case.
P4 - P7 children will continue with Remote/Online Learning.
Key worker/vulnerable children may attend for supervised learning.


Monday 22nd March – Thursday 1st April
All children will return to Remote/Online Learning.
Key worker/vulnerable children may attend for supervised learning.


Holidays
School will be closed 17th and 18th March for St. Patrick’s Day.
School will be closed 2nd April – 9th April for Easter.


Workpacks
P4-P7 - new packs will be available for collection on Friday 5th March from 12-1pm, this will last until the Easter holidays.
Reception – P1 – new packs will be sent home with the children on Friday 20th March, this will last until the Easter holidays.


Other points
Original cohort times apply for drop off and collection times.  Please message your child’s teacher if you need to clarify your times.
Lunch bags/water bottles are permitted.
School bags are not necessary at this stage.
Additional stationary is not required.
School meals will be available. 
Afterschool clubs will not take place.

These plans may need to be amended as discussions are ongoing and we will keep you updated accordingly.  Thank you for your ongoing support in these difficult times.

Yours sincerely,



 
Mrs A Toner
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